
Executive Committee Fall Meeting
Sunday, October 13, 2013
Teleconference
1:00 p.m. Alaska time, 2:00 p.m. Pacific Time, 4:00 p.m. Central, 5:00 pm Eastern Standard time.
Minutes of the meeting
Call to order/roll call.  President Marion Elmquist called the meeting to order at 4:05p.m. Central time.
Secretary Heather Hall called the roll.  Present: Marion Elmquist, Scott McCall, Doug Boose, Heather Hall, Judith Dixon, Larry Showalter, and Laura Oftedahl.  All members were present.
Treasurer's Report. Doug Boose sent out the financial reports via email to the executive committee and the board a few days prior to the meeting.  Boose briefly summarized the reports and stated that the Endowment Fund looks good, reporting our second highest quarterly balance.  Our operating funds balance is very close to last year's balance.  Funds coming in this time of year include donations from the Fall Appeal, participant fees and deposits for the 2014 event.  Boose reported that we are in good shape financially.
Elections. 

a. Size of Board.  Currently there is one vacancy on the board as of this date and some board members have expressed that they will not run for re-election, leaving 12 seats to be filled.  The executive committee discussed whether the size of the board should be increased or decreased, and by how many members.  The Executive committee agreed to recommend to the board that the size of the board be maintained at 25.

b. Elections committee status/schedule. Wendy David will not be able to fulfill her obligations as Chair of the Board Development and Elections committee, due to medical reasons. The committee currently consists of Wendy David, Scott McCall and David Fisk.  McCall will be the Chair for the Board Development and Elections committee. 
Nominating Committee.  The Executive Committee identified eligible board members to serve as Chair and members of the Nominating Committee. President Marion Elmquist will contact the potential members.  Elmquist read the list of those board members whose terms are expiring. The group discussed the membership of the nominating committee in regards to the by-laws.
Ridderrenn Team: The financial picture of Ski for Light was discussed and whether sending four team members was possible this year. The members discussed the potential candidates for both blind, visually impaired, mobility impaired participants and guides based on the established criteria. The executive committee will make recommendations to the board at the meeting on November 5th to send four team members. Elmquist will subsequently contact the potential team members.
2014 Event update.  Showalter gave an update on applicant numbers with 171 people registered to date. International applicants include Danes, Canadians and Norwegians. Elmquist shared that the Norwegian oil company Statoil recently donated $5,000.00 to our event.  Statoil has an office in Anchorage, Alaska.  The Planning meeting will be held the weekend of October 19th in Anchorage, Alaska at the Anchorage Hilton. 2014 Event Chair Nancy McKinney is organizing the group of 12 members.  Marit Kristiansen, Sons of Norway International Board President and Alaskan, will also be joining the group for dinner in Anchorage. 
2015 Event update. 40th Anniversary.   Elmquist has been in discussion with the Inn at Silver Creek in Colorado to arrange for lodging and banquets at the event. 
Video update. Nothing new to report on the video production. Elmquist and McCall will coordinate soon.
 Old Business. Elmquist and Suzanne Brown recently attended a successful  fundraiser in New York hosted by Bob Dall.
 Any additional business. No additional business.
Elmquist adjourned the meeting at 5:10 Central time.
Minutes respectfully submitted by Secretary Heather C. Hall.

